
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Inland Wetlands Agency on March 06, 2013. 
 
A. Roll Call 
 

Present: Cathy Collins, Alan Cegan, Ken Cowden, John Higgins, Richard Lutz, 
Justin Margeson and Steve Munson. 

 
Absent: Jim Connors, Michael DeGrego and Brendan Magnan. 
 
Also Present: MaryRose Palumbo and Lisa Streit 
 
Collins called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  

 
B. Pledge 
 
 All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
C. Public Comments 
 
 None. 
 
D. New Business 

 
1. IW-A-13-003:  211 West River Street, Sydney M. Patchen – placement of fill 

to raise a portion of the existing lawn area to the elevation of the residence and 
remove dying trees with work within 100’ of a wetland or watercourse in the 
Wepawaug River watershed. 
 
This item is on the agenda for the first time and can be discussed at the 3/20/13 
meeting.  No action taken. 
 

E. Old Business 

1. IW-V-11-023:  Westmoor Road, Field and Son Builders, LLC – clearing in 
and within 100’ of a wetland or watercourse in the South Central Shoreline 
Watershed without a permit.  Mitigation ongoing. 

   
MaryRose reported that there is no new information at this time.  No action taken. 

 
2. IW-V-11-049:  945 North Street, Barretta Realty Associates, LLC – storage of 

wood, material and debris within 150’ of a wetland or watercourse in the 
Wepawaug River Watershed without a permit. 

   
MaryRose stated that she will be walking the site in the next few weeks, there is 
no new information at this time.  No action taken. 
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3. IW-V-12-079:  161 Southworth Street, Eric Green, Jr. – dumping of material 
and debris without a permit within 150’ of a wetland or watercourse in the 
Wepawaug River Watershed.  Information to be submitted by 2/20/13. 

 
MaryRose reported that the information is to be received by 3/20/13.  No new 
information has been received.  No action taken. 

 
F. Minutes 
 

A motion was made by Higgins, seconded by Munson to approve the minutes of 02/20/13 
as presented and carried unanimously. 

G. Staff Report 

The DEEP IWA Commissioner training program will now be administered by Central CT 
State University.  They are hoping to have the program brochures out by mid-April with 
Segment 1 online at that time.  Information will be forwarded as soon as it is received. 

 
West Avenue and Gulf Pond pump station projects are ongoing. 
High Street Sewer job is ongoing. 
Indian River Interceptor continues to be on hold. 
Sanitary Sewer Infills No. 1 is ongoing 
134 Old Gate Lane – the restaurant is ongoing. 

 
Please remember to call or email if you are unable to attend a meeting, especially site 
walks and public hearings. 
 

H. Chairman’s Report 
  
 Commissioner Sanner has resigned; we wish him well on the Fire Commission. 
 

Collins, MaryRose and Lutz will be attending the DEP Conference on Legal Issues on 
3/16/13. 

 
The next regular meeting will be on 3/20/13. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Lisa Streit 
 

These minutes have not been accepted or approved. 


